EVANS PUBLIC LIBRARY DISTRICT

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

MINUTES OF MEETING OF TUESDAY, JUNE 13, 2023
Organizational Meeting

Call to Order


President Joanna Helm called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:00 pm at the library.  Present were Helm, Deb Durbin, Gabriel Emerick, Randy Edwards, Chuck Hutson, Kim Shanks and library director Jessica Blain. Neil Krutsinger was appointed by Helm as a Board member.  He completed the oath of office. 

Election of officers was held to be effective July 1, 2023.  Officers elected were President Helm nominated by Edwards, seconded by Durbin, all voted in favor. Vice President Hutson was nominated by Edwards, seconded by Shanks, all voted in favor. Treasurer Shanks was nominated by Edwards, seconded by Durbin, all voted in favor. Secretary Durbin was nominated by Shanks, seconded by Edwards, all voted in favor.

Committees were designated by Helm.  Building committee Edwards, Krutsinger and Hutson.  Finance committee Shanks, Emerick and Durbin.  Personnel committee Helm, Hutson, Krutsinger.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:07 pm.

Regular Meeting
Call to Order


President Joanna Helm called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:07 pm at the library.  Present were Helm, Deb Durbin, Randy Edwards, Gabriel Emerick, Chuck Hutson, Neil Krutsinger, Kim Shanks and library director Jessica Blain. 
Reading and Approval of Minutes
Edwards moved the minutes of the previous meeting be approved. Emerick seconded this.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Communications Received

   Lazerware is changing the projection software that they use on the Public Access Computers to Deep Freeze, this will add $5.15 per month per PAC to our bill.

  Received notification that we received the FY23 Per Capita Grant in the amount of $17,641.00.

Bills To Be Paid


The Board reviewed the list of bills to be paid. Hutson moved the bills be paid as presented; seconded by Edwards. Motion passed unanimously. 

Reports


Financial Reports A-C were reviewed. The financial reports will be filed for audit.


Blain presented the library director’s report including the circulation report and materials budget.  


The Finance Committee reported that they had met before the Board meeting.  

The Policy and Personnel had no report.  

The Building Committee had no report.  

New Business

Helm stated that she performed the review of closed session minutes and determined that all the minutes shall remain closed.


Blain presented the Non-Resident Fee Ordinance 22-04 for review.  Edwards moved to use the tax bill method of collecting Non-Resident fees. Emerick seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Blain presented the Meeting Date Ordinance 22-05 for review. Hutson moved to approve the ordinance. Shanks seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

The Board discussed the proposal from two consulting services that file ERate, a government reimbursement for telecommunications for libraries. Hutson moved to hire AJD Consulting Services. Edwards seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 7:22 pm.

